## 525. GRADUATE CERTIFICATE COURSE (PRIMARY)

Miss Cann, the external examiner in Principles of Education to the Graduate Certificate (Primary) course will interview candidates on the morning of Wednesday 30 June. There will be a meeting of staff in Room G.27 at 2 p.m. on the same day and all members of staff who are interested are welcome to attend.

E.2(76)

## 526. LEARNING IN HIGHER EDUCATION

I am informed by Mr. D. Macer, of the Leeds Polytechnic Department of Educational Studies, that a symposium on Learning in Higher Education with particular reference to Teacher Training will be held on Saturday 26 June 1976 from 9.30 a.m. to 12 noon in Room F.315 at the Polytechnic. Staff from this College and James Graham College are warmly invited.

A.21

## 527. STAFF-STUDENT DANCE

A Staff-Student Dance has been arranged jointly by the S.C.R. Committee and the Students' Union for the evening of Saturday 26 June, the day of the College Garden Party. Admission to the dance will be by Garden Party programme and it will be necessary to restrict entry to those actually in possession of programmes. The dance will be held in the informal part of the refectory from 9 p.m. until 1 a.m. and dancing will be to the Ray Simpson Band, which played at the Staff New Year Dance. The Beckett Park Club bar will be available until 11.30 p.m. and guests may be 'signed in' by staff or student members of the Beckett Park Club. Drinks may not be taken from the bar into the dance.

#### 528. 'HERE WE GO'

As advertised previously, the entertainment, 'Here We Go' will be presented on Friday 2 July. The S.C.R. Committee has organised a Wine and Cheese party for the first part of the evening, during which there will be an opportunity to say farewell to colleagues who are leaving the College at the end of term. There will be no charge made for the Wine and Cheese party, which is being financed out of S.C.R. funds. It has been suggested that some colleagues may like to stay on after the entertainment for a social evening and informal dance. Programmes will be available soon, but colleagues may care to note that the Wine and Cheese party is planned to start at 7.30 p.m. and the entertainment at approximately 8.30 p.m.

#### 529. SECONDMENT TO LOCAL EDUCATION AUTHORITY, 1976-77

See Staff Bulletin 75/503.

I should still be glad to hear from any member of staff who is interested in secondment to the local education authority for 1976-77.
G.1

# 530. LEEDS POLYTECHNIC INFORMATION OFFICER

I have received the following request from the Information Officer of Leeds Polytechnic.

"Please can I have a list of those members of your department who will be working in college during the vacation (for any length of time) on projects/research etc. I need to know the work they will be doing and the approximate dates they expect to be in college."

This is not the sort of request I would normally answer but if there is any member of staff who particularly wants this information to be passed on to the Information Officer I shall be grateful if he/she will speak to me.

A.1

## 531. ASSESSMENT OF THIRD YEAR PRACTICAL TEACHING

See Staff Bulletin 79/523.

As I shall not be able to attend the meeting on Tuesday 29 June Dr. Haworth will take the chair.
E.2(76)

### 532. STUDENT WITHDRAWALS

Wendy Joan Lees (3rd Yr., K, Mr. Wanless) withdrew from the course on Friday 18 June 1976.

Gillian Cotterill (1st Yr., L, Mr. Wakefield) withdrew from the course on Friday 18 June 1976.

Judith Hughes (1st Yr., E, Mr. Fawcett) withdrew from the course on Friday 18 June 1976.

Jacqueline Dunning (1st Yr., 0, Mrs. Challis) will withdraw from the course on Friday 25 June 1976.
Sd.

#### 533. OLD STUDENTS' ASSOCIATION REUNION

The Old Students' Association Annual Reunion will take place from Friday 10 September to Sunday 12 September 1976. It will follow the pattern of last year's Reunion with an informal gathering in the Student Centre on Friday evening, a formal meeting in the Jubilee Room on Saturday morning, the Reunion dinner, dance and whist drive on Saturday evening, and the service on Sunday morning. It is hoped that Dr. and Mrs. Rich, Miss Parnaby and other former colleagues will be there. Members of staff who wish to attend part of the Reunion to meet former students and former colleagues are asked to have a word with me. Details and invitations to attend will be sent later.